
NOTICE OF VIOLATION No. R9-2017-0108 

Mrs. Sue Vinck 
2256 Durasno Lane 
Spring Valley, California 91977 

Violation of 13267 Directive 

July 7, 2017 

Mrs. Sue Vinck is hereby notified that the California Regional Water Quality Control 
Board, San Diego Region (San Diego Water Board), reserves the right to take any 
enforcement action authorized by law for the violation described herein. 

You are in violation of a directive issued to you by the San Diego Water Board under 
authority of Water Code section 13267. The directive was issued in a letter dated June 
6, 2017, with the subject Water Code Section 13267 Directive for Technical Reports – 
Palomar Cleaners, 7870 Broadway, Lemon Grove, California. 

A. Summary of Violation

Failure to Furnish Indoor Air Sampling Work Plan

Directive A of the June 6 letter requires you to furnish an Indoor Air Sampling Work
Plan (Work Plan) that describes collection and analysis of indoor air samples to
evaluate the potential risk to human health from vapor intrusion into buildings
overlying the groundwater plume emanating from Palomar Cleaners. Directive A
required the Work Plan be received by the San Diego Water Board no later than
5:00 p.m. on June 20, 2017. The Work Plan has not been received.

B. Summary of Potential Enforcement Options

The violation cited above may subject you to additional enforcement by the San Diego 
Water Board, including a potential civil liability assessment of $1,000 for each day in 
which the violation occurs pursuant to Water Code section 13268. Be advised that you 
have been and will be in violation of the section 13267 directive every day from June 20, 
2017, until an adequate Indoor Air Sampling Work Plan is received by the San Diego 
Water Board. The Board may also take any of the following administrative or 
enforcement actions: 






